
Brooklyn Parks and Recreation 

Special Meeting (Via Cisco Webex Meeting) 

 7:08pm 

October 19, 2020 

Commission members present:  Steve Danna, David Wilterdink, Kim Conroy,  

 Cliff Soucy, Mike Gaudreau, Melissa Perkins-Banas 

Absent: Harry Adams 

Also, present: Bucky Lohbusch, Rick Ives 

 

1. Approval of Regular Meeting minutes from July 13, 2020 

Discussion on item #5:re-evaluation of playscapes and basketball courts opening was made by 

the director. 

 Motion made:   1st Steve Danna    2nd Kim Conroy  

        All in Favor 

 
2. Public time 

none 

3. Fall Sports Update/Program Update 

There are no Fall sports.  The fields are being worked on 

Concerts were well attended.  The band had close to 100 attendees.  The DJ had approximately 

55. 

Before and After School program is running normal hours, with the school’s opening. 

Outside programs are being held. 

The scarecrow contest, toy drive, Christmas holiday lighting contests are still being held. 

Basketball clinics are cancelled. Ski Club is cancelled.  

Youth hoop in Killingly will be held with limited spots available. 

 

 

4. Fang – tastic Halloween drive thru 

Spooky night was cancelled.  It is highly recommended that there is no door to door Trick or Treating, 

per the guidelines of the Health department. 



There will be a drive thru Halloween display behind the Brooklyn schools this Saturday from 6:30pm to 

9:00pm.  This a joint program with the Rec department and the Brooklyn PTO.  There will be candy given 

out at the end of the drive thru. 

5. Danielson Elks Donation 

Representatives of the Danielson Elks came into the Recreation office to make a 500.00 donation to the 

Jim Boyle scholarship fund.  The Commission is grateful to the Elks for their continuing support of the 

Scholarship fund, especially during the Pandemic. A big Thank You to the Danielson Elks. 

6. Public Time 

None 

 

7. Adjournment 

Time 7:35pm 

Motion made:  1st Steve Danna   2nd Melissa  Perkins-Banas    All in favor 

Next meeting  November 9, 2020 

 

Respectfully submitted:  Chris Boyle 


